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The General Membership meeting was called to order by President 
Chibbaro at 9:32 AM.  Mr. Edwin D. Wood gave the invocation. 
 

Mr. Austin M. Sheheen, Jr., General Convention Chairman reported 
a quorum of members present. 
 
 President Chibbaro welcomed all the members to the 30th Annual 
Convention.  He also welcomed Mr. John Wilson, ANA President.   Mr. 
Wilson congratulated the SCNA for its 30 years and its support of the 
ANA.  He thanked the SCNA for inviting him to the convention. 
 
 The minutes of the 2001 General Membership meeting were approved 
on motion Jim Barry that was seconded by Mr. John D. Kelly, Jr. 
 
 Secretary Brock reviewed the current membership status.   It was 
noted the SCNA has 6 Life Member Clubs plus 2 additional regular 
member clubs. 
 

Treasurer, Mr. Austin M. Sheheen, Jr. reported on SCNA financial 
status.  Mr. Sheheen reported that a full financial report was made to 
the Board in August and that a full financial report will appear in 
the January SCanner. 

 
Bourse Chairman, Mr. Samuel E. Norris, III, reported all show 

tables were sold but was unable to obtain a supply dealer.  Mr. Gar 
Travis said he knew a supply dealer who might be interested for next 
year’s show.  

 
President Chibbaro asked if the membership had questions for the 

Board.  Mr. Barry questioned why 3 Young Numismatist applications are 
required before a scholarship is awarded.  Mr. Barry stated that the 
SCNA is probably missing some outstanding applicants with this 
restriction.  It was decided that this would be reviewed at the next 
Board meeting. 

 
President Chibbaro announced that Mr. LoRan Ross, Mr. Edwin Wood 

and Ms Amanda Sheheen had been elected to the Board for 2003-2004. 
 
President Chibbaro announced the ANA Midwinter show scheduled for 

March 2003 in Charlotte, NC.  He said he hoped SCNA members would 
support the show.  Mr. Travis reported there will be a big Boy Scout 
program during the show. 

 
It was announced that no morning worship would be held before the 

Awards Breakfast because a speaker could not be obtained. 



President Chibbaro congratulated out-going Editor Ms Blendell I. 
Brush on the SCanner's 3rd Place Award for Regional Organizations by 
the ANA.  He thanked Ms. Brush her for work as Editor of the SCanner. 
He then introduced Ms Helen Barry the new SCanner Editor.  President 
Chibbaro also noted that the Board had cut the SCanner to 2 issues per 
year due to cost.  In 2003 the cover will be changed and it is hoped 
this change will save enough money so we can go back to 3 issues per 
year. 

  
The General Membership Meeting adjourned at 9:55 AM on a motion 

by LoRan Ross which was seconded by Mr. Hugh Shull. 
 
 
 
                                Pascal S. Brock 
                                SCNA Secretary 
 

 


